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MEETING MINUTES

                                                                                                         DATE:  08/17/2021
CALL TO ORDER: Bree called meeting to order at 2:08.
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Bree T., Sara H., Nantha V., Tauna Q., Megan R., Janette D., Heather H., Lynn W., LeAnn O., Annie H., Janel H., Zach D., Mary K., Anne R., Laurie W., Andrew K.,  

ADJUSTMENTS TO AGENDA: No adjustments – motion Sara, second Nantha to accept the agenda; motion approved.
INTRODUCTIONS: Member introductions 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Motion made by Janel, second by Tauna, minutes approved.
AGENCY SPOTLIGHT: - Welcome to SCAVC! – Sara provided an overview of SCAVC, our hopes for this upcoming year, and the process of renewing membership.  Invoices have been sent out or e-mailed and membership payment, along with the renewal form can be mailed to the SCAVC P.O. Box listed on the form.  Sara also provided a walk-through of the SCAVC website.  She shared what kinds of information can be found such as meeting minutes, Treasurer’s reports, upcoming meeting and training information, etc.  Sara also reviewed the login process for each individual.  She does not keep a record of login information for each person so if you have forgotten your information, please follow the process shared on the website for getting that information reset.  Sara does update the spreadsheet of all members, which also includes contact information.  Any member can access the spreadsheet in order to make contact with individuals or to send group e-mails.  Please check your agency information on the website and make sure it is most current with name/logo, etc. 

Sara reviewed how the SCAVC Facebook page works.  She relies on members to send her information to post on FB.  It can be anything from a volunteer highlight story to an upcoming event to a job opening.  She can also do delayed postings so if you have an event in the future, she can get it on FB to post on the date you want it shared.  The sooner you can get your information for FB to Sara, the better.  She needs a minimum of a week notice to get it on FB as she does have other job duties that come before her duties with SCAVC.  

The agency spotlight process was reviewed.  We currently work with just WJON for volunteer spotlights, but if there is more interest than what WJON can accommodate, Sara will reach out to other stations to see if they would also host a spotlight option to be broadcast on their station.  Sign-up for the agency spotlight is a first-come, first-serve process.  Sara will send out a sign-up and members can put their name in for any open spots.   
MEMBER TOPIC DISCUSSION:  This year, member topic discussions will be coordinated with the networking time.  A topic discussion will be introduced and then members will have an opportunity to meet in small groups to share input on that topic.  The Executive Committee felt this was the best use of time and helps facilitate getting new members involved in discussions.   
COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Treasurer's Report:  Mary shared the final budget for July with a balance of $4,196.81.  Bree made a motion to approve the July budget, Annie second- motion carries.  Mary shared the annual budget changes for the 2021-2022 SCAVC program year.  The annual budget was increased to $1,500 with a change in Executive Committee Members now paying for membership dues to offset the increase in expenses.  Sara made a motion, and Andrew second to approve the annual budget as presented.  Motion carries. 
Public Relations/Membership Coordinator Report:  Sara’s updates are reflected in the Agency Spotlight above. 
Training and Program Coordinator Report: Tauna shared that the member survey results are being used to determine upcoming training needs.  Please e-mail Tauna (tauna.quimby@ci.stcloud.mn.us) with any other training ideas or with your interest in helping on the training sub-committee.  
MAVA updates: Sara will connect with Ellie Burkett, the regional MAVA representative, to have her come to an upcoming meeting and share what is happening with MAVA.
OLD BUSINESS: 
National Volunteer Week – Janel will coordinate the National Volunteer Week sub-committee again this year.  She would like that group to begin meeting in December.  Feedback from the events held in April 2021 will be reviewed and used in determining which route to go for 2022 Nat’l Vol Wk.  Please e-mail Janel with your interest in helping on this committee.  Janel can be reached at janel.heinen@lssmn.org.
NEW BUSINESS: 
No new business
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING: Please send Bree any additional agenda items before the next meeting.  The next meeting will be Tuesday, September 21 from 2:00 to 3:00.  Please note the shortened meeting time for this year.  Meetings will continue to a hybrid model so either join us via Zoom with the link on the agenda, or come and join us in person in a safe and socially distanced meeting space at:

Quarryview Education Center
800 S. Seventh St.
Waite Park, MN 56387
  AGENCY ANNOUNCEMENTS: (remember- these are great items to also send to Sara for posting on FB)
· Mary @ United Way – She will continue to send volunteer opportunities to the St. Cloud Times for their weekly volunteer column, so send her any opportunities you want her to include.
· LeAnn @ Friends of the Library- They are looking for volunteers for their annual bag sale happening in October.  Anyone interested in helping can either connect through RSVP or contact Friends of the Library directly.  There will also be a teacher sale happening in September.

· Tauna @ RSVP is asking SCAVC members to put out the word that RSVP is actively recruiting volunteer members age 55+ for various opportunities.
· Anne @ Connectability of MN would like SCAVC members to share this revamped program with folks who might need their services, be interested in volunteering, or volunteers who might need their services in order to be more successful in their volunteer experience.  She is very excited about the equipment donations and the inventory they have available to support community members. 

· Bree @ CMSAC shared the upcoming walk happening on September 25th to recognize the efforts around addressing sex trafficking.  She also shared that the Take Back the Night will be September 30th.  And CMSAC will have a volunteer advocacy 40+ hour training (all online) starting in October for new volunteers.    

ADJOURNMENT: Motion to adjourn – Tauna, second Mary – motion carries.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Laurie Whitaker

SCAVC Co-Secretary
